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This study clarifies from a viewpoint of gender about the cultural, ecological and historical 
backgrounds and mechanism on why Korean women became women divers. Generally, fishery 
is done by men. However, the harvesting of shells, sea urchins and seaweed is regarded as 
women's work in Korea. In the spring, to harvest seaweed for export to Japan in the late 19th 
century, many of Jeju Island women divers came to work in the Korean Peninsula. In those 
days, there were no women divers in the Korean Peninsula. However, after the Korean War, 
women from fishing villages were influenced by Jeju Island women divers and have begun to 
become women divers. In 1993, there were about 10, 000 Korean women divers (Table 1). 
There are a lot of women divers in the Gyeongsangnamdo fishing village of the South coast in 
particular. The reason is because a good fishing ground and a big city are adjacent to this area. 
Most of the women divers work for a living, and are either widows or have a jobless husband 
(Figure 1). The woman diver supplements her income with other agriculture activities. Her 
income from diving accounts for about 20% of the annual total income of her family (Figure 2). 
The Korean women divers feel proud and shameful at the same time about their work. The 
former is because women divers get a lot of cash income, and the latter is the low social 
recognition of their work and the risk involved in their job. Besides, women divers do not have 
the opportunity to reflect and contribute their knowledge on the sea and marine resources for 
use in government fishery policy planning.  
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